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If you watch New Years events on
TV, or read articles online or in the
newspaper, one of the things that
people typically say is that a new
year bring new opportunities and a
fresh start or clean slate in life. In the
big picture, that may or may not be
true, but often it is a chance to
reframe what our lives are all about.

People will often look forward to a
new year, particularly if the previous
year was wrought with tragedy,
suffering, or difficult situations. A
new year gives a chance to start over
or move on in a specific way. Life is
reframed with a new outlook and
perspective that changes everything
about us.

For us as Christians, the new year
gives us the opportunity to reflect on
who we are in Christ. In the book of
Revelation, chapter 21 states what
God will do for his people. The new
heaven and the new earth means

ng

to

that God is among his people, to
change everything about the way that
they live and experience God. This is
good news for us in our lives today.

Regardless of the kind of year that
we experienced in 2016 or the kind of
year that we may have in 2017, we
know that God is with us to love us
and guide us through all things. This
is true in our personal lives and our
life together as a congregation. So, |
want to encourage you to think about
how this is a reality for you and for
our congregation, whether in our
various ministry programs,
volunteering the community, working
on the church property, coaching
your kids sports, or visiting with a
neighbor or family member. How has
God made you new in Christ, and
gifted you for that ministry or another
one to which you are called?

May this new year be a new
opportunity for us to be the people
whom God has created and formed
us to be. And may we then live as
God’s people each day, in
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relationship with God, one another,
and the community.

In Christ,

Pastor Jeff

P.S. I'hope you will attend the
annual community Martin Luther King
Day worship service on January 15 at
6:30 PM at Bethel Temple (1400 S.
Mobberly Ave.). | am told the
preacher this year is pretty good...



From the desk of

Elizabeth Jo

Director of Youth and Family Ministries

Hello All,

Well here itis! 2017 has arrived! For those of you who were very
ready for 2016 to be over, congratulations you made it. The January is usually
when many people make New Year’s resolutions. Often the resolutions are
related to health, work or family in some way, shape or form. From finally losing weight this year, to drinking less soda, or
maybe having more patience with our loved ones, our resolutions often cover many areas of our lives. Everyone is resolving
to have a better year than they did the year before. And while this is a wonderful plan | often wonder if we are forgetting
something.

We resolve to be healthy, which is great because God gave us one body and so it is important to care for the gift we
have been given. But may we not forget that God has given us a calling for the world and that calling should not be
neglected in this New Year. We are called to be salt and light to the people around us every day. We are called to love the
seemingly unlovable, care for the poor and needy and give of ourselves. Not only can we give financially but we can more
importantly give of our time to people around us who need someone to truly see them. This year is another chance to reach
out to people, to invite them to church, to fill the pews with men, women, and children that may have been cast out or
unwanted by others.

It is so easy to be focused on our own needs and forget about the needs of others. We can lose weight or drop a
bad habit but what can we gain this year. Can we make a difference in someone’s life? Can we reach out to people that
others would ignore? Can we love the people that we may not feel comfortable around or people that may not “fit in” to the
norm of our congregation? | know that we can and | know that God has gifted our church to expand our reach throughout all
of Longview and share the love of God to anyone that will listen.

Matthew 5: 16 “Let your light so shine before men that they may see your good works and glorify your Father who
is in heaven.”

Happy New Year!

Blessings,
Beth
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BIBLE STUDIES"®

These Bible studies are open to all womg¢ . .
P Join us for great food, fellowship, and

{1 Dorcas Circle will meet on January 9t at discussionJanuary 2%at 8 am
7:00 pm in the home of Carolyn Ramirez nithe Fellowshipihiall.

1 Friendship Circle meets next on January
10t at 9:00 am at the church.

*4 r*ﬂ n)k§ Y foYYY
& - Regular Wednesday rehearsals

January"Ht 6:00 pm

New singers are welcome! No New memlzaeswelcome!!
audition is necessary and you don't
have to know how to read music.
Just have a desire to praise
God with a song!

Times: Wednesday 7:00 pm &
Sundays 9:45 am

Choir Rehearsal Tlmes'\
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for Men!

What:
Bible, Buddies, & Beverages

Who:
Men of all ages

When:
Tuesday, January 3", 6:00-8:00 pm

Where:
Jef f 6s

Why:
Food, Fellowship and conversation
about guy things

Pastor home,

¢ semEARRTIOIN

FLC's Book Club meets the first Tuesday of
each month. The next meeting is at 6:30 in the
Books-a-Million Café on January 3. Read the
book “Come Be My Light” by Mother Teresa

Awesome
WidOWS

Awesome Widows will meet on
January 13" at 5:00 pm
This group is open to members
of the congregation and their friends
who are widowed.

1 For more information contact

Marie Hacker 903-297-0306

Ladies’
Buneo
Night ien

You are invited to join us
on January 9t at 6:30 pm in the
fellowship hall!

Be a Daylighter! Join us
for a Pot Luck Luncheon
followed by cards and
dominoes January 19th
at 11:30 am
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R3 Student ministry

meets Wednesday evenings at 7:00

pm, in the fellowship hall. Bring your
friends for a great time!

Confirmation class for
7" & 8™ grade students
Wednesdays at 6:00 pm
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Children’s; Church

Sunday Mornings during

10:45 am Worship

Thank you to everyone for the cards, gifts
and prayers during the Christmas
season. We appreciate the thoughtfulness
and encouragement that we receive
from all of you.

Merry Christmas!!

The FLC Staff
Pastor Jeff, Beth, Lou, Tina & Teresa

Altar Guild 2017
Volunteers are needed to help with communion set
up and clean up, make communion bread, care of
altar linens, flowers, as well as substitutes. Please
prayerfully consider joining Altar Guild and helping
this ministry to our congregation.

Contact Kathleen Bullock 903-931-2423
or altarguild@firstlutheran.us
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2018Ministry Reports

It is importanthat we have a report from each of our ministries. If you are a leader or coordinator of a ministry please
submit a report to the church office by January 31stin preparation for the February congregational meeting. If you have

questions contact Pastor Jeff or your Church Council representative.

Com:nou::ifsy ‘;Vlli:li:i'l:ies {-. 4[

Serving With Love @

8th Annual Souper Bowl Sunday
January 225 Februaryts

Once again the R3 Kids and Students are challenging the adults to a SOUPer Bowl
show down! What group can bring more can goods? Last year the R3 Kids and
Students won the trophy, can the adult {4
competition as well as helping others in our community.
Contest runs from January 22 until February 5"

Last year FLC won the city wide cont efg

From the Bruno Schueler family:

The family of Victoria Schueler would like to thank the members of First Lutheran
Church for the continued support each of you provided to Victoria and our family
during her lengthy iliness and recent passing. The church was a very important part
of her life, especially the Quilting Group and Altar Guild.

Vi ct or i a0 sect®rts with thg churalh made the Memorial service on
December10"al | t he more meaningful. From Dol
the music and slide projection, the chd
playing of the organ, the nice refreshments, everything was very much appreciated.
The family would like to also extend a special thanks to Pastor Jeff for his spiritual
guidance during a difficult time.
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COUNCIL CORNER

aPDA’rE It's 2017, a New Year and as a congregation we will make resolutions and plans that
= help First Lutheran Church (FLC).
/4"/ p (FLC)

: As the “Relationship to God” representative on the church council, | continue to work
to f|nd ways to best serve in this position. My focus is Worship, Education, etc. and as we discuss things at
church council, | have come to realize that | am responsible for more in this position than the committees
and people | represent. There are the actual spaces designated where we meet for worship, bible study
and choir. We are always working on coming together and growing spiritually. However, to do so we have
to have a physical location, which needs as much care as our physical bodies.

How can we as a family, group, or individual see where our greatest needs are and how we are going to
keep our church family and our building with its contents maintained, and preventative maintenance for
its/our future?

In order to meet our physical needs we all need to assess where we can “Do Something”. Specifically, as
a church we want to take a new approach to church maintenance by developing an “Adopt a Spot” program.
The intent of this program is to allow an individual, a group or any collection of people you wish to create,
to adopt an area of the First Lutheran Church property.

Whether you are interested in adopting:

A refrigerator - keep it clean and free of leftovers

A flowerbed - keep it trimmed and clean

The parking lot - pick up trash

The playground - keep it clean

A kitchen cabinet — cleaned and free of excess items

A classroom — maintain the supplies, etc.

A closet — keeping the junk out and only necessary items
The Sanctuary - washing the pews and/or the windows
The Fellowship Hall - repairing the sheetrock
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You and/or your group will be responsible to keep it well maintained by “Adopting a Spot” to oversee,
manage and report needed repairs or correcting an issue in coordination with the Trustees and in
accordance with your schedule and clean up days.

So “Do Something” by adopting a spot of the building. Lex Janner is our ‘Relationship to Others’ Council
Member and heads up the Trustees, which includes Tim Owens-Lead Trustee, Bob Moody and Bill
Anderson. Please find Lex, a council member, or a trustee and discuss with them the spot you/your group

wish to adopt.

As everyone finds his or her spot of the FLC facility, we will have a better process for helping keep our

facility maintained.

Sincerely,
Deborah Butts

Council Liaison-Relationship to God
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2016 Church Cash Flow Year to D2t22/16

“Lent offering — Hwy 80 and PMJ Charities

Relief (LA Flooding)

Regular Offerings: Sanctuary Mortgage: (Bldg)

Contributions: $ 316,365 | Contributions: $ 124,766
Expenditures: $ 301,436 | Note Payments: $ 122,490
Difference: $ 14,929 | Difference $ 2276
2016 Special Contributions for our Community & World:

World Hunger $2,744.75 | Angel Tree $ 300.00
LCM/Hwy 80 RM $ 480.00 | **Thanksgiving $ 558.00
SL Water Well $1,237.08 | **Advent/Christmas $ 330.00
Quilting $1,000.00 | Ramps Project $1,000.00
*Lent offerings $3,367.00 | **Thanksgiving & Lent offerings — Lutheran Disaster
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Enjoy the Convenience of Electronic Giving

First Lutheran wants to remind you that we offer electronic giving as a way to automate your
regular weekly offering. Electronic giving offers convenience for individual congregation
members and provides much-needed donation consistency for our congregation. You will
still receive a tax receipt for your giving. All giving information is secure.

Electronic Giving (aka Simply Giving) is used to automatically transfer funds
from your checking or savings account to the church’s bank account. Electronic Giving
allows you to make offerings automatically on a pre-determined schedule! Contact Teresa
DeShazer for more information or complete the Electronic Giving fom (available in the
Narthex by the sanctuary door) and give to Teresa to start this worry free way to give.

Online Giving allows you to go to firstiutheran.us at any time to set up an automatic
donation plan, change your donation plan, make a one-time donation or view your online
donation history.

ﬁTHRIVENT mVANCU

PAYMENT SOLUTIONS

As you contemplate future contributions, please consider electronic giving.

www.firstlutheran.us
The church website
includes sermons, church
information, a place to
leave prayer requests and
make credit card
donations.

WATER WELLS IN SIERRA LEONE

It has been almost a year since we completed our first water well in Sierra
Leone, reaching our goal on Christmas Eve 2015. This year, more than
1000 children and their families have enjoyed clean and safe drinking water.
That project built a well from start to finish.

Our ongoing goal is to rehabilitate broken wells. This can be accomplished
with $3000 per well. Throughout 2016, several have continued to contribute
with random gifts or memorials. We have $1700 so far. Could we again
complete another project by Christmas? We only need $1300. Checks can
be made to the church with Sierra Leone water well in the memo line.

Giving so far is $3,557.08! Thank you!!

Year end giving
must be in the church
office by December 26"
to be included in the
2017 giving record.

TNES

Beginning January 3 Peri Topel will be
leading a fitness class at FLC from
9:45 pm - 6:45 pm on Tuesdays and
Thursdays.

Tuesdays meet in the Chapel

Thursdays meet in the fellowship hall



http://www.firstlutheran.us/

Texas Cards for Troops

Martin Luther King Day
worship service on January 15
at 6:30 PM at Bethel Temple
(1400 S. Mobberly Ave.).
Pastor Jeff will be preaching.

Every Thursday at 9 am at FLC

The day for card making has been
changed to Thursdays.

We make handmade appreciation, holiday
and all occasion cards for our active
military and veterans, so they will have
cards to send back home for occasions

|l i ke mother’s day 9
If you crochet or knit we have a place for
you too! There is a need for helmet liners
to be made according to pattern.

Please feel free to join us

YOUR BRAIN MATTERS

The Alzheimer’s Association is hosting a free education program on February 1, 2017, in Longview, to share
information about the burden of Alzheimer’s disease among women. The goal of the event is to provide
training and materials to participants who can inform others about Alzheimer’s disease in women.

Alzheimer’s disease destroys the brain, killing nerve cells and tissue until all function is affected. It is the sixth
leading cause in the U.S. with over five million Americans living with the disease.

Women are at the epicenter of the Alzheimer's crisis. Two out of three people with Alzheimer’s disease are
women, and women make up nearly 70 percent of caregivers. Women are affected nearly twice as much as
men.

Join us and others at the Your Brain Mattersgram in Longview at the Good Shepherd Institute for Healthy
Living on February 1, to learn more about the burden of Alzheimer’s disease on women. You will receive
lunch, be informed on to present the education message, and receive materials to share with your family,
friends, and neighbors. For more information, see Renee Slegeir or Carolyn Ramirez, and to register for the
program, call 1-800-272-3900 or online at www.alz.org/greaterdallas.



http://www.alz.org/greaterdallas.
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FLC Quilters sent a number of quilts to the Louisiana flood victims this summer.
Here are a couple of Thank You notes from the people of St. Paul Lutheran Church

in Baton Rouge.

St. Paul Lutheran Church ELCA
2021 Tara Blvd.

Baton Rouge, LA 70817
225-923-3133

www.stpaulbr.com

December 13, 2016

First Lutheran Church of Longview
Attn: Donna O’Sullivan, FLC Quilter
3901 Bill Owens Pkwy

Longview, TX 75605

Dear Donna:

Thank you for your gift to support St. Paul Lutheran Church’s resp to the unprecedented flooding that
washed across South Louisiana this past August. Rainfall exceeded 20 inches in multiple parishes, pushing
eight different rivers to record high flood stages. Current estimates are that 146,000 homes were damaged, and
many thousands of businesses were likewise flooded.

Beginning August 16, St. Paul Lutheran joined with our neighbors at First Christian to provide meals
for Red Cross volunteers sheltered at First Christian. That mission expanded very quickly to providing a hot
evening meal for all in need. Over the next 23 days, working 7-days a week and in partnership with First
Christian and the Tara Civic Association, we served 4,688 meals out of our church fellowship hall. What's
more, we also distributed thousands of pounds of food, clothing, bottled water, cleaning supplies, diapers,
toiletries, air mattresses, and kids toys that came streaming in from around the country.

During this same period, St. Paul members assisted in cleaning out homes that had been flooded. We
coordinated with our own Gulf Coast Synod in hosting a work day that brought together 70+ volunteers from
ELCA churches in Louisiana and Texas to remove flood damage from multiple homes in Baton Rouge and
Lafayette. We distributed gift cards that we received from churches and individuals to people in need as we
visited their homes across East Baton Rouge, Ascension, Livingston, and St. Tammany parishes.

We are beginning what will surely be a long, difficult journey to recovery, and your gifts are continuing
to make a difference. Because of your generosity, we've been able to extend $500 grants to each of the 12
members from St. Paul whose homes received flood damage. We made a $5000 grant to our sister congregation
at ElIm Grove Baptist Church to assist in their flood relief efforts among their members. We awarded a $2500
grant to the Greater Baton Rouge Food Bank whose warehouse was flooded and suffered extensive damage.
We are working with the Interfaith Federation of Greater Baton Rouge to address unmet spiritual and emotional
needs that always accompany a disaster of this magnitude.

Your gifts have contributed mightily to God’s work in this time of crisis. I share all this information to

assure you that we are being good stewards of your generosity, and with you we will continue to shine the light
of God’s mercy as we look forward to rebuilt and renewed communities.

Michael R. Button, Pastor
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Scouting News

COME JOIN THE FUN IN CUB SCOUTEOANECOUTS AND VENTURING!!

CUB SCOUT PACK 613

Each Den meets on Tuesday nights at the church at 6:00 p.m. For any questions about the Pack, please contact DeeAnn
Kimbrough at 903-738-1630 or at deeann@aggienetwork.com or you may contact Melanie Martin at 903-424-2718.

Den meetings meet on Tuesdays at 6:00 p.m. at the church. New this year will be the “Lion Scouts” for boys in kindergarten!
It's never too late to join in the fun! Boys who are kindergarteners through 5 graders are welcome to join their friends in Cub

Scouts. For more information, contact Luke Kimbrough at luke96@aggienetwork.com or DeeAnn Kimbrough at
deeann@aggienetwork.com.

BOYSCOUT TROOP 613

Our Boy Scout Troop meets each Tuesday night at 7:00 p.m. after Cub Scouts. The boys have been working hard assisting
several scouts on their Eagle Scout Projects. For any questions about the Troop, please contact Tim Hill at timehill@yahoo.com
or

Melanie Martin at 903-424-2718.

If you are young man in at least the sixth grade or are 11 years old, call Scoutmaster Tim Hill at 903-736-1094 for more information
on joining in the fun. Monthly campouts and other activities keep the “outing” in Scouting!
VENTURE CREW 613

Calling all youngen and women in high sch(@okt least 14 years old) through age 20 to join Venture Crew 613! This
program of the Boy Scouts of America includes lots of adventure and great activities — and, yes, girls are eligible to participate!

Weekly Crew meetings are on Thursdays from 7:30 — 8:30 p.m. at the church. Come to the Crew meeting to see what Venturing is
all about!

For information and an application on joining the crew, contact Tim Hill (903-297-3595) or Kurt Ritch (kurt_ritch@webesa.com) or
Melanie Martin (melaniemartin@cablelynx.com.

Scout Meetings
Cub Scouts Tuesdays 6:00 pm

Boy Scouts Tuesdays 7:00 pm
Venture Crew Thursdays 7:30 pm
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Formed and Loved by Christ to Live

January Volunteer Schedule

13

22

29

8:15 Lector

10:45 Lector

8:15 Servers

One Service 10:00 am — Lector: Bill Anderson

10:45 Servers

Offering Counters

Diann Greifenkamp

. . , Jeff Martin
Communion Servers: Mary Ann Gamel, Jeff & Melanie Martin
Dee Stirling Renee Slegeir Dee Stirling Renee Slegeir, | Deb Buitts
Carl Landinger Leslie Jenkins, | egjie Jenkins
Cathleen
Potichko
Terry Richter Deborah Butts Terry Richter Deb Butts Lex Janner
Larry Graham Mike & Karen Roger Lineberry
Gentsch
Carolyn Ramirez Kim Cook Carolyn Ramirez Kim Cook Vivian McElligott
Jeanette Nolen Diann Terry Richter
Greifenkamp
Virgil Brown Teresa DeShazer | Virgil & Betty Brown | Teresa Bob Moody
DeShazer,

Kathleen Bullock

Belinda Walenta

Belinda Walenta
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Saturday
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
New Year 6s| Churchoffice | 6:00pn8B'sforMen | 10:00 anQuilters 9:00am Texas
10:00 amWorship/ closed s;c?g’nﬁ;ﬁogcgmz 6:00 pm|  Cards for Troops
Communion 5:45 priFitness Class Confirmation 5:45 pn’ﬂg}ess
6:00 pr€ub Scouts 7:00 pnR3 | . ass
7:00 prBoy Scouts Students | 730 pnAdVgg;trtz
8 9 - 10 1 7 13 14
8:15 am:Worship / 7:00 pm|  9:00 anfriendship | 10:00 amuilters 9:00am Texas | 5:00 pnAwesome
Communion Dorcas Circle 11:30a mte&'gﬁ 6:00 pm Cards for Troops Widows
9:30 am Adult Bible 6:30pm| o0 pnGirl Scouts Confirmation 5:45 pnfitness
Study . Ladies Bungo 5:45 pnfitness Class Bell Choir Clas§
9:45 anthoir Rehearsal Fellowship | 6:00 pntub Scouts R 6:30 pnCouncil
- : ehearsal ;
10:45 amiorship / 7:00 pnBoy Scouts Meeting
Communion / Children’s 7:00 pnR3 | 7:30 pmidventure
Church Students Scouts
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
8:15 am:Worship / 2:00 pm 11:30 anStaff | 10:00 amuilters 9:00am Texas 8:00 anMen’s
Communion Special Needs 530 nGir:V'seg'u”tg 6:00 pm|  Cards for Troops Breakfast
9:30 am:Adult Bible Jewelry | 220 Pr N 11:30 am
stud Maki 5:45 pnfitness Class Confirmation Davlight
uay , aKIng | 6:00 pncub Scouts Bell Choir aylighters
9:45 anthoir Rehearsal 7:00 pnBoy Scouts Rehearsal 5:45 pnfitness
10:45 amiorship / Class
Communion/ Children’s 7:00 pnR3 | 7:30 pmidventure
Church Students and Scouts
6:30 pnMLK Service @ Choir Rehearsal
Bethel Temple
2 23 24 25 26 27 28
8:15 am:Worship / 10:30 am 8:00 antiome School 10:00 amuilters 9:00am Texas
Communion Meals on 10:30 ari Glr"“p 6:00pm Cards for Troops
9:30 amAdult Bible Wheels A ool Confirmation 5:45 pnfitness
Study 11:30 antew Pot Bell Choir Class
9:45 anthoir Rehearsal 5:30 pnGirl Scouts Reh | 7:30 prAdventure
10:45 amiorship / 5:45 pniFitness Class . ehearsa Scouts
Communion / Children’s 6:00 pnCub Scouts 7:00 pnR3
Church 7:00 pnBoy Scouts Students and
Choir Rehearsal
29 30 31
8:15 am:Worship / 8:00 antiome School
Communion Lo " Glroup an u a-r
9:30 amAdult Bible 0:30 annfeals on
Stud eels
Y 11:30 anStew Pot

9:45 anthoir Rehearsal
10:45 amorship /
Communion/ Children’s
Church

2:00 pmd4:00 pm
Eagle Scout of Honor

5:30 pn®irl Scouts
5:45 pnfitness Class
6:00 pnCub Scouts
7:00 pnBoy Scouts

201




First Lutheran Church of Longview Staff

Jeffrey Borgwardt...........cccoooviiiiiiiiniiiiiccc, Pastor
LOU BaSS.....cccoovveveeiceecsccece e Director of Music
Elizabeth Johnson ...........ccccocvceiiiennne. Director of Youth

and Family Ministries
Tina SEWEll ... Secretary
Teresa DeShazer.........cccocovvvevveicceennnns Bookkeeper

2017 Congregational Council

Diann Greifenkamp.........ccocoveeeeennineiccsiennn, President
Terry Richter.......ooovviviiieeceeeceeee Vice President
Carolyn RAmMIrez........cccovevvvvivivirisissseeeseennnns Secretary
BOb MOOAY ... Treasurer
Deb BUttS........ccoeveeeeiceececece Relationship to God
Lex Janner........coooeeeneeeecicenes Relationship to Others
Vivian McElligott...................... Relationship to Community
Jeffrey Borgwardt ..o Pastor
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Sundays' Schedule January

January 1 New Year's Day

January 8.,

January 15,

January 22..........ccocoviinnn.

January 29.........cocoeiiiinns

.................. Worship at 10:00

.................... Worship at 8:15

Bible Study at 9:30

Choir Rehearsal 9:45
Worship at 10:45
Children's Church at 10:45

.................... Worship at 8:15

Bible Study at 9:30

Choir Rehearsal 9:45
Worship at 10:45
Children's Church at 10:45

.................... Worship at 8:15

Bible Study at 9:30

Choir Rehearsal 9:45
Worship at 10:45
Children's Church at 10:45

.................... Worship at 8:15

Bible Study at 9:30

Choir Rehearsal 9:45
Worship at 10:45
Children's Church at 10:45




